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J&D Campground
Seasonal Fact List

Trailer Washing is allowed the first and last three weeks of each camping season. During the remainder of
the season, the washing of vehicles with a hose using our well water is not allowed. Some campers do use a
pressurized pump with creek water on weekdays during the rest of the camping season.

We do move some trailers out of their sites for the winter months. Please place your site number in the
front left window of your camper. Any items left at your site should be gathered up and placed neatly out of
the way so we can clean up the leaves and limbs from your site in the off-season. We do not expect
campers to leave many items at their site. You may rent space in the bottom of our barn to store your
items. All items left or stored here are at the owner's own risk.

We do not allow the use of large outside refrigerators or the placement of structures on your site. We
want to keep sites looking neat and presentable. If you would like to build a deck out of wood, then make
each section 4’ by 4' in size. Some people opt to put in a cement pad instead of a wooden deck.

We do have a one car per site rule for seasonal sites. Please do not park your vehicles or your visitor cars
in empty sites. With your neighbor's permission, you may park one of your cars in their site during the day
when they are not in the campground. However, please do not leave the campground with your car in
another site or leave the car in their site overnight. Please be careful not to drive or park your car on our
grass. Please be careful when backing in your trailer not to drive on our grass. You may temporarily
have a second car in your site for one-half hour for loading or unloading purposes. This car should not be
on the grass.

All visitors must register before entering the campground. Please inform your visitors of our rules so
there are no misunderstandings. You are responsible for the conduct and actions of your visitors. If you
pay for your guest, please let us know when you are expecting visitors so that we do not charge them as they
enter the campground.

We mow our sites each week. Please check that items are removed from the grass so that we can
maneuver our mowers around your site.

The Speed limitis 5 MPH. Please inform your visitors and help us set a good example.
Please take your own garbage to the dumpsters. All garbage should be in a garbage bag. Cardboard
boxes should be broken flat. Please do not place anything outside of the dumpsters. Please see Curt if

you have any large wooden or metal items as we recycle all metal.

We encourage voluntary recycling programs and ask for your support. Please separate aluminum from
your normal trash. We have a separate collection area at each dumpster for aluminum cans.

We do not allow seasonal campers to have golf carts in the campground.

Electrical meters are read at the end of each month and are to be paid at the camp office within two
weeks. A late fee will be assessed if your bill is not paid by the end of the month.
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